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THE H.M.S. HOOD ASSOCIATION

(Official Website www hmshood com)

Message from the Chairman

Shipmates, Ladies and Gentlemen,

The celebration in May this year of Hood’s sinking was a great success. The changes to the table arrangements of not
having a top table at the Reunion Dinner received many positive comments and we are likely to repeat this in the
future. The Guests of Honour this year were Joanna and James Warrand, James having travelled from Sydney,
Australia for the occasion. James was presented with a solid brass bell suitably engraved and Joanna with a framed
photograph of Hood’s bell discovered with the ship’s wreckage in the Denmark Strait by David Mearns’ expedition in
2001. A party of three representing the French Mers-el-Kebir Association were present as our guests and presented
the Association with a booklet containing press cuttings and a report in French of the events of the 3™ July 1940 at
Mers-el-Kebir.

The 70™ Anniversary Memorial was held at the Naval War Memorial on Southsea Common. Our Chaplain,
Archdeacon John Green, conducted the Service, which was attended by invited dignitaries including representatives
from the Allied High Commissions/Embassies, the Lord Mayor of Portsmouth, the Lord Lieutenant of Hampshire’s
deputy Rear Admiral Henderson and Rear Admiral Steel representing First Sea Lord. Rear Admiral Wilcocks, our
President, and myself greeted the official guests on arrival. HMS Collingwood provided the band, Guard of Honour,
wreath holders and car door openers. The invited guests, families of the bereaved and others, laid wreaths. The event
was reported that evening on Meridian Television’s news. A buffet lunch was provided at the nearby Queens Hotel.
A total of 122 attended.

Only twenty-two members plus the six Committee members attended the AGM this year. We would wish to see a
larger representation of our membership at future meetings. For those attending the Reunion in future, please make
every effort to join us at the AGM.

It is with regret I have to report the death on 6™ April of Pam Pavey widow of Frank. Frank a Hood veteran, had been
a member of the Association since its early days in the 1970s. Pam always accompanied Frank to our events but her
health had been deteriorating over the past few years. Alec Kellaway and myself attended her funeral at Portchester
Crematorium on behalf of the Association on 21% April.

As previously reported, we urgently need a person to undertake the duties of publicity officer. This is a new
Committee post and will have responsibility for advising and reporting our activities to the press and media and
keeping contact with other appropriate organisations and associations. We would like to embrace this role with the
post of Secretary who will be responsible for taking minutes at our meetings. Paul Bevand has agreed to resume
responsibility for membership renewals but wishes to relinquish the duties as Secretary. Please contact me for more
details if any member or members are interested in undertaking these duties

At the last count we had 220 members, of which 29 live abroad. The membership includes 10 veterans and 12
veteran’s widows. This is a reduction since last membership year but is likely to increase due to late renewals and
new membership applications. Please make sure you have renewed your subscription by sending it to Paul Bevand.

God bless you all,
Peter Heys

Important Events.

2011 Remembrance Service: 1045 on Friday 11" November at Portsmouth Naval War Memorial
2012 Boldre Church Service: 1100 on Sunday 20" May

2012 AGM/Reunion Dinner: Saturday 26" May at the Royal Maritime Club, Portsmouth

2012 Memorial Service: 1130 on Sunday 27" May

2013 AGM/Reunion Dinner: Saturday 25" May at the Royal Maritime Club, Portsmouth
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